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FROM THE RABBI’S DESK
by Rabbi Paul F. Resnick

At this time of the year, we do a 
looking back – a hesbon hanefesh 
– of where we are in our lives. And 
of course, we look forward to what 

kind of people we can be.

Rabbi Paul F. Resnick

There has been a lot on our 
calendars – as Jews, Americans 

and as members of TBS!  We recently 
finished the eight-day celebration of 
the joyous holiday of Hanukkah, had 
four B’nai mitzvahs here at TBS, and 
observed New Years. 

And we now begin 2023. 
January is named after 
the god, Janus. Janus 
had two faces – one 
looking to the past – one 
looking to the future.  

Rabbis do not usually use the origins of a Roman 
God in an article, but when I learned this, I thought 
that this was similar to the concept of the Jewish 
New Year. At this time of the year, we do a looking 
back – a hesbon hanefesh – of where we are in our 
lives. And of course, we look forward to what kind of people we 
can be.

And so, as Jews we get to do this process twice a year. It is a 
reboot to our lives. I hope that we can all try this process this 
week as you receive your bulletin – the first of 2023. And in 
January we are able to celebrate the New Year!  We will have two 
b’nai mitzvahs. We will also commemorate Martin Luther King  Jr. 

Day.  Here at TBS, we will study some of Dr. King’s texts together 
on the Shabbat nearest MLK Day. And we will be hold a multi-
faith event on January 22nd.

AND we will display a large banner in front of the building on the 
Roslyn Road side with just one word – DREAM. DREAM, taken 
from MLK’s speech. I hope that this sends a clear message to the 

larger Roslyn community of our 
commitment to his ideals. This 
message will be an impetus to 
OUR community to engage in 
conversation about what we are 
doing in presenting this banner. 
Let us share the long history 
of Blacks and Jews working 
together to develop a more just 
society.

Then in February, we celebrate 
Tu B'Shevat. This is the new year 

of trees – trees in Israel originally, but it has grown to be a time to 
think about the environment and attacks on it today.

So there is a lot here. I hope to see you back in TBS. I am always 
available to speak about whatever you would like!

Rabbi  Paul F. Resnick

L’DOR V’DOR – From Generation to Generation
Create a lasting legacy of your family’s connection to Temple Beth Sholom 

with the purchase of an engraved brick for the Courtyard 
in our new Early Childhood and Lifelong Learning Center. 

CHOOSE BETWEEN TWO SIZES:
Size 4"x 8": Cost: $180 per brick or 3 for $500

(Each brick can include 3 lines of text with up to 14 characters)
Size 12"x12": Cost: $540 per brick 

     (Each brick can include 8 lines of text with up to 16 characters)

Characters include letters, numbers, symbols, and spaces. 
To purchase bricks go to: www.tbsroslyn.org

Click on Learning - Ostrow Early Childhood Center - Brick Purchase Form Button
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It is hard to believe that my father, 
Cantor Abraham Barnoy, is gone 20 
years. He was so influential in what 
I do as a calling since he took me 
under his wing at the young age of 
8 years old and nurtured my love 
of singing and performing. I didn’t 
realize then that the voice and piano 
lessons that he made me go to 
would give me the tools and skills 
for a life-long career. For the past 40 
years I have used these tools not only 
to provide sustenance for my family, 

but also to provide a rewarding career that spans five fabulous 
Jewish congregations, including TBS for the past 22 years.  

My father passed away on the 10th day of Kislev, the month during 
which we celebrate Hanukkah beginning on the 24th day. That 
year, Hanukkah began only a few days 
after his funeral and you can imagine 
that the glow of the Hanukkah lights 
that year were a bit diminished. As 
the years went by, we started once 
again to enjoy the full glow of the 
lights, albeit without him by our side. 
Every holiday without him has felt 
like its missing something and even 
more so as Marsha’s parents passed 
away. Holidays are tough without our 
parents there and I am thankful that 
my mother is still with us, healthy 
and vital.

My father is buried in Israel and as 
such, I have not been able to go to 
every one of his yurtzeits. I believe I 
was at his first, fifth, 10th and 15th 
yurtzeits and recently at his 20th. 
Every time I go it is an opportunity 
for a family reunion of sorts, not 
only of my mom and siblings, but 
also his family as he was the oldest 
of eight brothers and sisters who 
all gave birth to large families with 
generations of grandchildren and 
great grandchildren. When we have 
a full family reunion it is a large gathering and an opportunity to 
reconnect with family from far and wide. Most live in the center 
of Israel but some are scattered North and South and a few 
migrated outside of Israel to various parts of the world. Some 
of you have met my cousin Ronit that lives in West Hempstead 

REFLECTIONS ON MY FATHER’S 20TH YURTZEIT

CANTOR'S NOTES
by Cantor Ofer Barnoy

and frequents TBS to sit with Marsha during services. She and 
my mother’s brother’s family are the only family I have in the 
US from my parents’ side so you see why getting to Israel for my 
father’s yurtzeit is so important to me. The couple of weeks before 
Hannukah is not an easy time in the life of TBS for me to get away 
but I have made the effort as often as I could and this year for 
the 20th yurtzeit I made an extra, maybe even crazy effort, as 
Marsha and I flew to Israel for literally two days on the ground to 
attend the ceremony at his graveside and enjoy the reunion. We 
flew there on Sunday and came back on Wednesday but it was 
short and sweet, filled with nothing but lunches and dinners with 
family. It was perfect for what it needed to be and I am so thankful 
that we did it.

I am certain that for years to come as I continue on my path, my 
father will walk alongside me to continually guide me and inspire 
me to be the best person and cantor that I can be. It was always 
his guidance that kept me centered and focused and I feel like it 

will continue to be so.

May his memory be a blessing not only to me but to 
all who knew and remember him.     

Cantor Ofer  Barnoy
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Consider this a dispatch from the 
depths of winter. As I write this 

article, it’s early December – the 
cold weather has set in, the first 
frost has come and gone, and the 
days are depressingly short.The lack 
of daylight hours is readily apparent 
to those of us who follow Shabbat 
candle-lighting times as they 
fluctuate throughout the year.  This 
week, candlel-ighting is actually at 
its earliest time of the year – 4:08 
PM. For anyone attempting to get 

their Shabbat cooking and cleaning done by sundown, these 
short days present a challenge worthy of a frenzied reality-show 
competition. As I furiously prep my Friday night dinner, I can 
imagine a well-coiffed TV host watching me and intoning, “It’s 
now 3:35 – will she get her chicken done in time?  Tune in after 
these messages to find out!”

Scientifically speaking, the shortest day of the year is called the 
winter solstice. Our ancestors in ancient times were aware of this 
event, and there’s actually a midrash (rabbinic story) about the 
winter solstice in the Talmud. This midrash relates that Adam, the 
very first human being, was surprised and frightened when the 
first winter approached and the days began to get shorter. As 
the darkness increased, Adam feared that perhaps he was being 
punished for sin, and that God was returning the world to its 
previous state of chaos and disorder. In his terror, Adam fasted 
and prayed for eight days. When the winter solstice arrived, 
and the days began to get longer once again, Adam realized 
that these changes were a part of nature and that they didn’t 
represent Divine punishment. In his joy, he celebrated for eight 
days after his period of penitence.  

Perhaps this story hints at our observance of Hanukkah, which 
lasts for eight days and which occurs close to the winter solstice.  
When we light candles on Hanukkah, adding one candle each 
night, we mimic God’s action of gradually increasing the amount 
of light in the world after the solstice occurs.   

Of course, by the time you’re reading this article, January will be 
approaching and Hanukkah will be in the rearview mirror. The 
days will be getting longer, and the rush to make Shabbat will 
slowly be getting easier. Tu Bishvat, the New Year of the Trees, 
will be approaching, signaling the eventual transition from 
winter to spring.  

When we’re still in the midst of winter, slogging through the 
gloomy days of January and getting up early to clean the snow 
off of our cars, it can be difficult for us to keep in mind that spring 
is on the way. But comparing where we are to where we’ve been 
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– and noticing how the light has increased, even just a little bit – 
reminds us that we’re making progress and moving in the right 
direction. 

This midwinter time of year always reminds me of the poem “I 
Heard a Bird Sing” by Oliver Herford:

I heard a bird sing

In the dark of December,

A magical thing 

And sweet to remember.

“We are nearer to Spring

Than we were in September,”

I heard a bird sing

In the dark of December.  

Wishing you warmth and light in the darkness, and joy at the 
turning of the seasons.

Rabbi  Cara Weinstein Rosenthal
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Reflections of 2022
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During the holiday season every 
television news team features a 

compilation of events from the previous 
year. I find myself doing much the same 
thing, but in my head, running through 
images of my first year at Temple Beth 
Sholom and in doing so, revisiting the 
memories.  

Within the first months of my tenure, I 
met with a past president who referred 
to the synagogue as a kehilla kedosha 

– a sacred community. At the time I thought that it was great 
marketing but wondered whether the institution would live up 
to the brand. I find myself just shy of one year with recollections 
that reflect what makes TBS so special.  I’d like to share just a few 
of these with you.

Inclusion and diversity have become a cause celebre, but there 
aren’t many communities that would come together to support 
and rejoice with a child who learns differently and has fervently 
and joyfully embraced his faith. Beyond the daily minyannaires, 
congregants enthusiastically participated in the purchase of the 
ritual items needed for this young man’s Bar Mitzvah and daily 
prayer. Many of us have had the opportunity to kvell along with 
his family. Within the walls of TBS, tremendous value is placed on 
learning and teaching and providing those opportunities for all 
learners regardless of age, gender, ability, or familiarity. 

I arrived at TBS as the synagogue was carefully coming back to 
life (in-person) while continuing to engage with the community 
online.  There was something for everyone – Torah, Hebrew, arts 
and crafts, games, cooking, hiking, and much more. This was a 
myriad of programming reflecting the dedication to education, 
culture, and lifelong learning together. What begs mentioning 
is the invitation, not just to fellow congregants, but to staff who 
were warmly welcomed to participate.

I’ve seen the face of shared pain when there is the loss of a 
congregant. The outreach and visits to guarantee the family is 
being cared for and supported is understood as a communal 
priority. Mourning does not happen all at once, but rather over 
time.  I’ve observed the sensitivity to the needs of families as they 
move through their journey towards healing.

Preparing and delivering holiday packages to the elderly, 
sometimes homebound senior members of TBS, and Holocaust 
survivors both in and outside of our immediate community takes 
place multiple times during the year. Thoughtful discussions 
go into the selection of items for the packages, and I’ve been 
fortunate to see the smiles of those receiving them firsthand and 
had the pleasure of reading the notes sent by those who derive 

FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
by Eileen Olan Bohrer

ONE YEAR LATER

immense joy and comfort from these gifts. 

It is wonderful to be connected to an organization where Social 
Action and Chesed work hand in hand and are part of its fabric 
and mission. The number of collections for those less fortunate 
reinforces mindfulness and gratitude and is an especially 
important lesson for our ECC and Religious School students and 
their families. The faces of children as they drop off donations is 
difficult to describe. They are serious, proud, and happy as they 
understand they have the ability to make a difference.

Marking special occasions is part of the TBS culture. The 
congregation looks forward to celebrating with its members 
during every stage of life. The number of second and third 
generation families who maintain their TBS memberships speaks 
volumes, and consequently the community has joined families 
as they mark lifecycle events from births through weddings.  
Birthday and anniversary Shabbats, reinstated this year, are set 
aside so that the most senior members as well as the youngest 
in the community are able to share their special days and join 
together for a delightful kiddush after services.

In order to be a truly sacred community each person must  
be valued as an individual, while simultaneously the 
community concerns themselves with the greater good of 
the congregation. Whether in synagogue governance, the 
acknowledgment of milestones and accomplishments, or 
providing a forum for communal betterment, synagogue 
leadership is responsive and engaged. In meetings, Services, 
study and shared meals I’ve seen hard work, dedication, 
commitment, sometimes frustration and lots of humor as 
the members move forward with hope and energy towards 
an even stronger and more engaged TBS.

I have always been wary of setting New Year resolutions. That said, 
in 2023, I commit to meeting more congregants, to deepening 
my relationship with those I already know and to finding my own 
unique way of contributing to TBS. My snapshots are too many 
to recount, but I believe that my album will continue to grow as 
we move into another year. 

May we always find ways to lift each other up and continue as a 
kehilla kedosha. Eileen
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B'NAI MITZVAH
JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2023

MAYA ROSS
Daughter of Tracy & Ray

February 2

JUDE ROCK
son of Alison & Scott

January 14

HAYDEN ROSS
Daughter of Tracy & Ray

February 2

LEO ROCK
son of Alison & Scott

January 14

DYLAN NAZARIAN
son of Naz & Perry

February 18
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B’Shevat celebrations where we celebrate the birthday of 
the trees and learn about the seven species and we will 
have a Pajama Shema party! We can’t wait to come together 
and continue to celebrate life. Kim

We certainly ended 2022 off 
with a bang! The ECC children 

successfully donated over 100 
pounds of food to Island Harvest 
during our November Mitzvah week.  
Our students worked hard to gather, 
sort and load the food to be given 
to those in need. Todah rabah to all 
who donated! We were fortunate to 
celebrate Hanukkah with our ECC 
families and friends. We had a blast 
singing and dancing with Matt the 
Music Man and lighting the candles 

together at our party. There’s something about the smell of 
latkes and sufganiyot that makes a fun evening even more 
magical! 

We have been fortunate to expand some of our programs, 
whether it’s the students that will come to school for the 
first time in January, new friends joining our Grown Up and 
Me classes or the new brothers and sisters being born into 
our existing ECC families! 

Our students continue to grow and learn each day.  
Everyone continues to have fun with Mr. Matt and his silly 
puppets. The toddlers had a blast using edible finger paint 
to make dreidels, the three-year olds learned about all the 
different candles (nerot) we use in Hooray for Hebrew, and 
our four-year olds went on a trip to outer space!   

As we begin a new calendar year, we are looking forward 
to even more opportunities to come together as a kehillah 
kedosha, a sacred community. Our youngest students 
will celebrate Shabbat “Two-gether,” we will all have Tu 

BARNET & ANNETTE OSTROW 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

by Kim Weinberg, Director of Early Childhood Center

SAVE THE DATES!

If you or anyone you know would like to know more 
about our school, please call us at 516-621-1171.

SHINING BRIGHT

January/February Highlights

Tues., 1/3	 School Resumes 

Fri., 1/13               	 Shabbat TWO-Gether for our 		
	 Toddlers 12-12:30pm 

Mon., 1/16	 Martin Luther King JR Day

	 NO SCHOOL 

Sat., 1/28	 ECC/K Havdallah 5:15pm 

Thurs., 2/2	 PJ Shema Party 

Mon., 2/6	 ECC Tu B’Shevat Celebration 

Wed.-Thurs., 2/14-15	 Picture Days 

Mon.-Fri., 2/20-24	 President’s Day Recess-NO SCHOOL 

Mon., 2/27	 School Resumes

Four year olds banging the drums to The Maccabee Song

Toddlers getting ready for Hanukkah
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VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.

Just as raising a child takes a village, 
a quality Jewish education requires 

kehillah – a true and varied community 
of learners. To quote Rabbi Jill Jacobs, 
an American rabbi who also serves 
as the executive director of T'ruah: 
A Rabbinic Call for Human Rights, It 
is no accident that Jewish people call 
themselves – Am Yisrael – the people 
of Israel – rather than Dat Yisrael, or 
the religion of Israel. Here at Temple 
Beth Sholom, we take great pride 
in our principles of community and 

inclusiveness, and have placed enormous energy and resources 
into programming designed to enhance our inclusion efforts. 
Perhaps our most resounding achievement in this regard has 
been the great success of our Madrichim (student-aid) Program.

Originally conceived as a way to provide our teen students 
with valuable life skills and additional agency over their own 
Jewish education, our Madrichim Program has blossomed into 
an integral component of our TBS 
learning community. They have 
become game changers in terms 
of providing educational support 
to teachers, and they are often our 
first line of defense in addressing the 
social and emotional needs of our 
students. Trained twice a month in 
ways to create safer spaces for all, our 
Madrichim establish unique bonds 
with their younger counterparts, and 
are taught a variety of techniques to 
promote inclusiveness and engage 
with different kinds of learners.

So what does true inclusion look 
like? It is purchasing large print siddurim for the visually impaired 
and improving the lighting in many areas of our building. It 
means handicap accessible ramps and new grab bars in all our 
restrooms. It means providing support to those students who 
require a shadow (teacher/volunteer) so that all children can be 
part of the larger classroom experience. It looks like goals and 
expectations tailored to each student’s ability, all of which is 
accomplished in conjunction with our Madrichim aids. 

Jewish education cannot be a one size fits all package. Our 
Madrichim Program provides an invaluable and alternative 
ingredient in this regard. In a sense, they are the liaison between 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
by Sharon Solomon,

Educational Director - Community Engagement and Development

MADRICHIM: AGENTS OF CHANGE 

students, teachers and parents, and often become the eyes that 
detect potential issues behind the scenes. The more training 
our Madrichim get, the more valuable their work grows, and 
the better equipped they are to support students, model good 
behavior, and underscore Jewish values throughout our school.

Simply put, our Madrichim teens are an incredible resource, and 
they have much to teach us. By investing in a true partnership 
of Madrichim, teachers, students and parents, everyone benefits. 
Over time, a shared language is forged, and a collaborative goal 
beats at the heart of everything we accomplish. This is kehillah 
– true community learning. Yet the spirit of inclusion is an ever-
expanding one, and we must continue to make strides to ensure 
that every congregant, student, employee and family-member at 
TBS is seen as an integral part of the greater whole.

B’Shalom,  Sharon 
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While it is difficult to 
overstate how valuable 

our Madrichim teens are in 
assisting teachers, supporting 
younger students and carrying 
out charitable acts throughout 

our community, it is worth underscoring the Jewish values at the 
core of these actions. In other words, while all people can do 
good deeds, the mitzvah is a uniquely Jewish concept in that it is 
performed through a fundamentally Jewish lens.

Here at Temple Beth Sholom, it is vital that the good work of our 
Madrichim is paired with a clear understanding of foundational 
Jewish teachings. Whether nurturing positive behavior as a 
student-aid, working with children who have social or learning 
disabilities, or volunteering at a clothing drive, our Madrichim 
are constantly encouraged to consider what it means to elevate 
one’s service toward the holy concept of arevut – responsibility 
for one’s actions as a Jew.  We are fortunate to be part of a Better 
to Serve grant that provides us with the needed funds to bring 
professionals to train our student staff in different areas of child 
development as well as to create a feeling of kehillah, community, 
among the madrichim.

A true and inclusive Jewish community (kehillah) requires that 
students not only study, but enact the Torah’s sacred teachings. 
In order to accomplish this, we must empower our Madrichim to 
take ownership of their education, and view their actions as more 
than just kind and charitable works, but as purposeful mitzvot. 

FROM MAKOM
by Sharon Solomon, 

Educational Director - Community Engagement and Development

EMPOWERING OUR MADRICHIM THROUGH A UNIQUELY JEWISH LENS
OR  ARE MITZVOT INHERENTLY JEWISH?

Doing so will not only benefit our community but endow future 
generations with a strong Jewish identity.

Below is a description of the structure of the Better to Serve 
Grant.:

The Better to Serve Grant is divided into four phases. This is 
the mission: 

The first phase, Opening, is an introduction to the concept of 
service – giving of yourself to the needs of others and what is our 
Jewish connection. 

The second phase, Sparks – Social Issues, explores five types of 
social action projects, the different ways one can make social 
change and how an issue for service is chosen. The five social issues 
are poverty, the elderly, inclusion, care of the Jewish cemetery, 
environmental issues. 

The third phase, Journey through Values, examines six middot 
– Responsibility, Community, Lovingkindness, Human Dignity, 
Gratitude and Perseverance.   

The fourth phase, is the Conclusion. Here the students reflect on 
what they have learned and think about how they will use these 
lessons while performing their service. 

Wishing everyone a Hodesh Tov (a good month).

Sharon & Silvia
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We would love to honor you at Shabbat Services during your birthday 
and anniversary month, so please visit our website tbsroslyn.org and 
scroll down to RSVP for Birthday and Anniversary Shabbat.

January 21st and February 4th 

THE JOSHUA 
SOCIETY

Helene & David Abiri
Rebecca & Michael Altman
Anonymous
Anita & Bill Baron
Susan & Lewis Bartell
Denise & Barry Bass
Ellen & Bruce Belsky
Sanford Berger
Felice & Len Bergman
Caryn & Michael Beyer
Harriett Beyer
Lauren & Phillip Beyer
Lori & Stephen Beyer
Beatrice Bloom
Carolyn & John Canova
Ester & Allan Causanschi
Irving Chernofsky
Harriet & Mark Chertok
Natalie and Paul Cohn

Debbie & Jay Dubowsky
Beth & Marc Eichenholtz
Carol Feldman
Lisa & Ted Felderman
Arlene & Daniel Fisher
Rachel & Jared Friedmann
Denise Gold
Judy Goldberg
Rena & Andrew Goodman
Carrie & Harold Gordon
Pearl & Nathan Halegua
Susan & Jon Held
Louise & Robert Hersh
Marilyn & Patrick Jacques z"l
Amy & Robert Kane
Arlene & Seymour Katz
Cynthia & Ronnie Katz
Yale Kessler
Mindy & Steven Kober

Betsy Landsman
Jeffrey Lerman	
Lisa & Richard Levine
Madeline & Irwin Lieber
Marcia & Mark Lilling
Amy & Marc Magid
Limor & Jordan Mann
Robin & Jay Merker
Jill Naviasky
Louis Naviasky
David Oestreich
Batsheva & Ronald Ostrow
Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
Stephanie Relkin
Tina & Paul Rotstein
Dara & Brian Rubenstein 
Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein
Rebecca & Morty Schaja
Rose & Alan Schecter

In Proverbs 27:18 Joshua says:

“Whoever tends the tree will eat its fruit.”
As the protégé and successor of Moses, Joshua was a dreamer and a doer - a visionary and 

leader who ultimately led the Jews into Israel.

Contributors to The Joshua Society will be both dreamers and 
doers, leading and strengthening for tomorrow.

Lisa Schlesinger z"l
Frances & Glenn Schor
Rachel & Michael Schor
Robin & Barry Simonson
Stephanie & Jeffrey Sorkin
Tinette Sterling
Doris Tolins
Sharon and Marc Tract
Ellen & Paul Walk
Jocelyn and Jared Wasserman
Phyllis Wertenteil
Laurie & Stuart Wilkins
Shoshanna Wingate
Phyllis Wolpert
Dorine & Robert Wulwick
Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum

Margy & Mark Cohen
Bonnie & Barry Epstein
Carol & Ira Fishman
Amy & Lester Friedlander
Eva & Sanford Gerber

Rabbi's Circle
Karen & James Goldstick
Renee Lefland & Dan Mallin
Melody & Daniel Schor
Michelle and Howard Schor
Amilia Schrier & Edward Smith

Wendy & Scott Siegel
Sarah & Avi Stein
Debra & Henry Sutton
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November and December 
were very busy months 

for Sisterhood. Thanks to our 
wonderful Fund-Raising Vice-
Presidents, Cindy Katz and 
Amy Magid, we held our first 
Games Day since the start of the 
pandemic. It was a huge success! 
A fun day was had by all who 

attended, and we even made some money. Cindy and Amy were 
so happy with the results that they plan to hold another Games Day 
in the Spring.

In November, we participated in the annual community Coat Drive. 
This was led by VP of Tikkun-Olam, Phyllis Pellman. Thanks to your 
generous donations many people now have warm coats for the 
cold winter. We also collected food donations for the community 
pantry.

Sisterhood also held a successful Thanksgiving Pie & Chocolate 
Sale. Thanks to a joint endeavor by our Program Committee led by 
Vice Presidents Cindy Feldman, Nadine Kesten, and Karen Spitalnik 
and our fund-raising VPs we sold many delicious pies. And since we 
tasted the pies at the Sisterhood board meeting and at Games Day, 
we knew how good they were. Sisterhood hopes to hold this event 
again next year. 

Another exciting program was held on Dec. 5. It was a Hannukah 
Crafts Night. We created beautiful trays that can be used on 
Hannukah or any other festive occasion. Since trays were ready for 
pick-up on the evening of a Town Hall meeting, many members 
saw the trays and commented on how stunning they came out. 

SISTERHOOD SCOOP
by Sherri Warshavsky & Helaine Kurtzman, Sisterhood Co-Presidents

This event was the brainchild of our newest Vice President 
for Programming, Karen Spitalnik. Unfortunately, Karen had 
COVID and could not attend but we want to thank her for a 
fun evening.

Karen is new to the Sisterhood Board this year. She has a 
master’s degree in Special Ed and taught for 30 years at HANC. 
Karen also has a second master’s in accounting and was an 
accountant for several years. However, she returned to her first 
love, teaching. She also loves cooking, baking, crafting, and 
is an avid sports fan. She managed to introduce all of these 
loves into her classes. She has already brought a couple of 
new projects to Sisterhood and looks forward to introducing 
more fun activities.

Another Fall highlight was the Lunch and Learn with Rabbi 
Rosenthal. The topic was Powers Behind the Throne: Wives 
of King David. The event was well attended, and the Rabbi's 
talk included a lively discussion on the role of a supporting 
spouse – both ancient and modern. We were supposed to 
discuss King David’s most well-known wives – Michal, Avigal, 
and Batsheva, but only had enough time to cover Michal. 
Rabbi Rosenthal has agreed to have another Lunch & Learn to 
complete the topic.

Well, now it is time to look forward and welcome 2023. We 
are working on programs for January and February. Cindy 
and Amy will continue the Purim fundraiser package/tote and 
Purim cards will be mailed. Look for more information on our 
upcoming events. In the meantime, Stay Safe and Healthy.

Sherri & Helaine

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.
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Happy Hannukah and a Happy New Year 
to all. Men's Club has been very active.  

In December we had a great turnout for the 
annual Comedy Night. It 
was nice to have all who 
attended send me notes 
and stop me in Shul just 
to say what a fun night it 
was. Next year we hope to 

double the attendance.   Be on the lookout 
for our Super Bowl pools and other fun 
events. I understand my emails can be annoying at times, but 

MEN’S CLUB CORNER
by Evan Wagner, President

2/12	 World Wide Wrap
3/26	 Seder & Scotch Candle Packing 
5/2	 Tequila Tasting 
TBA	 End of Year BBQ

trust me, if you try at least one event you will see just what a 
great time we have. Like I said, I promise you will feel welcome 
and have a great time.

If you have any suggestions for events 
please contact me.  I look forward to gaining 
more members as we have a great calendar 
set up.

If you have any questions, please contact 
me at Evan@gustbuster.com

Respectfully,  Evan
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COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
by Sharon Solomon, Educational Director - Community Engagement & Development 

and Rebecca Altman, Vice President of Community Engagement

This year, the engagement activities planned for our kehillah 
will afford us different opportunities for spiritual and 

intellectual growth and becoming a more-tight knit community.  
These benefits will be felt especially during the season of Purim.  
The families of Temple Beth Sholom will embark on an incredible 
journey by combining their artistic talents with the talents of 
families in a partner school in Israel along with a sofer (scribe) for 
a once-in-a-lifetime project. This project will result in the creation 
of an illustrated (illuminated) Megillat Esther (Scroll of Esther). 

As part of the year-long celebration of Israel's 75th Anniversary, 
TBS will partner with Israeli Rabbi, Sofer Gustavo Surazski and 
the school, Beit Sefer Nof Yam in Ashkelon to bring this unique 
and personal project to life.

From Sunday through Tuesday, January 8th, 9th and 10th 
TBS children and their families will participate in coloring the 
illustrations that will enhance this scroll.  We are very grateful to 
our artist-in-residence, Morah Nira Benyamini, who created all 
the beautiful drawings for the megillah. Throughout the winter 
and spring months they will witness the beauty of an illuminated 
megillah depicting the story of Purim as the creation unfolds.   

Students, while learning how a Megillah is written and put 
together, will cooperatively share in the process and form lasting 
bonds with our Israeli brothers and sisters. 

Both schools will design eight illustrations for this project which 
will depict different scenes from the Purim story.  In the end, we 
will have a total of sixteen illustrations that the sofer will combine 
and incorporate throughout the text.  The result will certainly be 
a most unique and original piece of Judaica that will be read and 
treasured by TBS for years to come. 

In the Spring, on Purim, there will be a special hachnasat megillah 
ceremony where we will all welcome this special scroll into our 
synagogue. Additionally, our older students of bar mitzvah age 

$72 : 	 A letter   
$180: 	 A word                    
$360: 	 A pasuk (Sentence) 
$500: 	 A paragraph 
$900: 	 A page 

Sharon & Reb ecca

$1,800: 	 A chapter 
$5,000: 	 Individual Printed 
	 Megillot Sponsor  
$10,000: 	 The whole megillah

Welcome New Members
Jacqueline and Jourdan Bestak

Amy and Henry Cernitz
Shelley and Zeke Silvera

and beyond will be prepared to read from their scroll. 

Along with illustrating the megillah, there will be many other 
opportunities for everyone to be able to contribute toward the 
creation of our new illuminated megillah. Below you will find 
giving opportunities allowing you and your family to take part 
in this beautiful mitzvah of writing an Esther scroll. Please let 
us know your selected giving level of participation by clicking 
on the Illustrated Megillat Esther form at tbsroslyn.org/event/
celebrating-israel-75/. We would love to see every member of 
the TBS community take part in this unique megillah project in 
honor of Israel’s 75th birthday celebration. 

Our temple office needs 
some helping hands for our mailings. 

If you are able to help us out 
even for just a few hours, 

please call the main office 
at 516-621-2288.

To make a donation:
visit our TBS website at tbsroslyn.org 
and click the DONATE button in the 

upper right-hand corner 
of the homepage.



Amy Magid
Limor Mann
Beth Ostrow
Jillian Per
David Pollack
Jocelyn Ringler
Yaakov Ringler
Avi Simkhai
Batsheva Slavin
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin 
Jeff Sorkin
Sarah Stein
Avi Stein
Rose Warshawsky

Religious Affairs 
VP Religious Affairs               
   Sanford Berger                         
Chairperson
   Michael Mand                             
Rebecca Altman
Carolyn Canova      
Janet Faber Cooperman                                                                            
Barry Epstein
Pearl Halegua   
Nadine Kesten 
Limor Mann
Avi Simkhai
Joseph Soffer                                                 
Ellen Walk
David Wasserman
Madeline Yousefzadeh                                                     
Mansour Zarabi                                                                    

Social Action 
Chairperson
   Wende Jager- Hyman
Scott Albin
Deborah Brosowsky
Judy Goldberg
Pearl Halegua
Beatrice Karten
Arlene Katz
Rosalyn Landsman 
Linda Leaf
Linda Leibovitz
Parvenah Sarraf
Daphne Solomon
Selda Steckler
Ellen Walk
Rose Warshawsky
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COMMITTEES
As of October 28, 2022

Board of Education
VP Education
   Carrie Gordon
Co-chairs
   Phyllis Fried Goldenberg
   Talya Lederman
Rebecca Altman
Samantha Fensterman
Farrah Forrest
Amy Guttell
Pearl Halegua                                         
Arlene Katz
Stephanie Kolin
Annabelle Rabiei
Maureen Reyhanian
Julia Sundel
Jocelyn Wasserman
Dena Weiner
Francine Weinman
RS PTA Co-presidents
   Rachel Friedmann  
   Jill Zarin
ECC PTA Co-presidents
   Elaine Jacobs  
   Hila Klein

Budget and Finance
Chairperson
   Morty Schaja
Financial Secretary
   Jared Friedmann
Treasurer
   Alan Goldstein
VP Finance
   Louis Naviasky
Rebecca Altman
Lewis Bartell
Bruce Belsky
Len Bergman
Carolyn Canova
Irving Chernofsky
Adam Forchheimer
Billy Goldstein
Carrie Gordon
Pearl Halegua 
Steve Kober
Richard Levine
Gil Lipper
Marc Magid 
Boaz Ben Moshe
Howard Schnitzer
Steve Seltzer
Gregg Sincoff
Evan Wagner
Jared Wasserman

Camp Committee
Chairperson
   Louis Naviasky
Rebecca Altman
Danny Fisher

Alan Goldstein
Robert Spitalnick

Club TBS
Co-chairs 
   Cheri Dubner 
   Jocelyn Wasserman
Rebecca Altman
Lauren Director
Samantha Fensterman
Farrah Forrest
Rachel Friedmann
Debbie Goldberg
Carrie Gordon
Ronit Hakimi
Pearl Halegua
Melissa Hiller
Marisa Katz
Beth Klein
Jenna Knoll
Stephanie Kolin
Richard Levine
Limor Mann
Annabelle Rabiei
Stephanie Relkin
Alison Rock
Alyssa Schimel
Stacey Schwartz
Natalie Shayanfekr
Stephanie Sorkin
Elise Stoller
Beth Weinberg

Community Engagement
VP Membership Engagement
   Rebecca Altman
Barry Bass
Denise Bass
Lisa Berger
Len Bergman
Ellen Dicker
Cheri Dubner
Sari Ferraro
Jared Friedmann
Rachel Friedmann
Carrie Gordon
Amy Guttell
Ronit Hakimi
Kim Henslovitz
Louise Hersh
Steven Kantorowitz
Cindy Katz
Stephanie Kolin
Betsy Landsman
Talya Lederman
Amy Magid
Limor Mann
Dana Moskowitz
Karin Naim
Phyllis Pellman
Jillian Per

Rachel Pollack
Helen Putterman
Sharon Reifer
Lauren Rubin
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin
Ellen Walk
Jocelyn Wasserman
Dena Weiner

House Committee
Chairperson
   Len Bergman
Rebecca Altman
Lewis Bartell
Joe Bruck
Jay Dubowsky
Michael Gilbert
Carrie Gordon
Gil Lipper
Marc Magid
Steven Palter
Evan Wagner

Inclusion
Co-chairs
   Pearl Halegua
   Jocelyn Wasserman
Rebecca Altman
Cindy Feldman
Farrah Forrest
Jeanne Goldman
Carrie Gordon
Kim Jaffe
Arlene Katz
Rosalyn Landsman
Talya Lederman
Michael Margulis
Jocelyn Ringler
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin
Selda Steckler
Dorine Wulwick
Itzchak Zivari

Israel @75
Rebecca Altman
Elaine Benlevi
Robert Bichoupan
Susan Ben Moshe
Boaz Ben Moshe
Fred Fefer
Richard Feldstein
Ronit Gilady
Carrie Gordon
Ronit Hakimi
Pearl Halegua
Marilyn Jacques
Cindy Katz
Arnon Klein
Hila Klein

If you wish to join 
any of these committees 

or to get involved
 please email: 

membership@tbsroslyn.org
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Best wishes for a joyous Hanukah and a Happy New Year.

Janet  & Rose
P.S. Please reach out to us with any questions regarding the Torah 
Fund or assistance facilitating your donations.

As we look forward to celebrating Hanukkah with 
candlelight and latkes, we are also mindful that Hanukkah 

commemorates the purification and rededication of the Second 
Temple following the victory of the Maccabees. We too can do 
our part to ensure that Jewish education flourishes in our own 
time by making year-end donations to the Torah Fund. This 
Hanukkah think about creating a special Torah Fund tzedakah 
box. Each night as you light your candles, set aside a small 
donation for the Torah Fund.  

The Torah Fund helps strengthen the future of Conservative/
Masorti Judaism. Consider making a charitable gift to the 
Creating New Spaces campaign. The two-part initiative will 
fund a dedicated Women’s League Study Space in the new JTS 
Undergraduate Residence Hall. The environmentally friendly 
area hosts new technology, provides access for people with 
disabilities, a well-equipped kitchen, and sections for students 
to study and socialize. The campaign will also fund a ground-
breaking course on Gender Bias and Harassment at the Ziegler 
School of Rabbinic Studies. The program will create a safe space 
for discussion of these topics and will strengthen the skills of our 
new leaders in dealing with these challenges in school, camp, 
the workplace, and the synagogue. 

The next virtual presentation in the series Torah Fund Stands 
With Israel will take place on January 30, 2023, at 8 PM via Zoom.  

Benefactor		  $ 180.00
Guardian 		  $ 300.00
Associate Patron:		  $ 600.00
Patron:		  $ 1200.00
Certificates:		  $ 18.00
Cards (all occasions)	 $ 5.00

TORAH FUND
by Janet Cohen Eder

CHAZAK V’EMATZ – BE STRONG & COURAGEOUS

Janet Cohen Eder
27 Stirrup Lane
Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 330-1279
jcohene@aol.com

Rose Gole Warshawsky
24 The Maples
Roslyn, NY 11576
(917) 576-0826
mrwarsh@optonline.net

(All checks payable to Torah Fund please)

Send your tax-deductible donations to:

Do you have children or grandchildren in College? 
Do you want to keep them connected to Temple Beth Sholom? 

For only $65.00 per student (Sisterhood Member) or $80 (non-Sisterhood Member), 
Sisterhood will send a package of holiday goodies 4 times a year. We will send a small package 

for Rosh Hashanah and larger packages for Hanukkah, Purim and Pesach. 
Just let us know names and addresses. 

To order and pay by PayPal, go to www.tbsroslyn.org, under the Main Menu 
click Community - Sisterhood and then click the College Youth Packages Button

ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT: 
Barbara Kaplan at 516-621-1446 or barbara@allkidsfair.com

or Karen Horwitz at 516-241-4871 or kbernsteinny@verizon.ne t

College Youth
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TBS IN ACTION by Wende Jager-Hyman

SOCIAL ACTION
T O R A H  T E A C H E S . . .

If I am not for myself, who will be for me? But if I am only for myself, who am I? If not now, when?
 Hillel - Ethics of the Fathers, 1:14

Temple Beth Sholom is partnering with Upholding Humanity, 
which is an interfaith coalition based on Long Island and was 
created by local religious institutions and advocacy groups 
that include; The Islamic Center of Long Island, Temple Sinai 
of Roslyn, Community Synagogue of Port Washington, the 
Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Shelter Rock, and the UJA-
Federation of New York. You should have received information 
outlining how you can help in this effort.  I am delighted to 
report that several of our members have already graciously 
and generously volunteered to assist in this effort.  For further 
information about this program and how you can donate or 
volunteer in this effort please visit tbsroslyn.org and from the 
main menu - Community - Upholding Humanity for Ukrainian 
Refugees.

We are pleased that Temple Beth Sholom is joining an Island 
wide initiative to take a stand against hate. The Becoming A 
Beloved Community initiative was developed by Abraham’s 
Table Of Long Island. To date this coalition has grown to 
over 85 congregations and organizations. Members of the 
coalition will be offering programs during Martin Luther 
King weekend to combat the rise in hate and hate crimes, 
including anti-Semitism, in our area. 
As we learn about each other and join together to celebrate 
our heritages and cultures we begin to shed our prejudices 
and misconceptions. On January 15th at 3 PM, Temple Beth 
Sholom will be hosting Getting To Know You... an afternoon 
of diverse multicultural music and dance. 

To date, the following congregations and organizations 
will be joining us as we begin to GET TO KNOW EACH 
OTHER: Assembly of Prayer Baptist Church Of Roslyn 
Heights, Archangel Michael Greek Orthodox Church, East 
Williston Public Library, Multi-Cultural Council of New York, 
Old Westbury Hebrew Congregation, Shelter Rock Jewish 
Center, Shelter Rock Library, The Bryant Library and Turkish 
Cultural Center Of Long Island.
We hope that this effort will help to fulfill Dr. Martin Luther 
King Jr.'s dream of a Beloved Community where..."all forms 
of bigotry … will be replaced by an all-inclusive spirit of 
sisterhood and brotherhood."
We look forward to having you join us for this important and 
uplifting afternoon. To register and/or donate to this program 
please visit tbsroslyn.org/events/ and click on the Getting to 
Know You event on January 15th.
Please keep checking the Social Action Committee section of 
the TBS website, and the weekly Programing and Education 
emails – we will be posting links and information about issues 
and programs that are important to all of us. We welcome 
your ideas and input and hope that you will join us.
You are not obligated to complete the work, but neither are 

you free to abandon it
Rabbi Tarfon, Ethics of the Fathers 2:21

  Wende

Becoming a Beloved Community: 
A Long Island Interfaith Response to Hate
Temple Beth Sholom will be hosting: Getting To Know You... an afternoon of diverse 
multicultural music and dance on Sunday, January 15th at 3:00 PM. In Dr. Martin 
Luther King's Beloved Community... "all forms of bigotry … will be replaced by an all-
inclusive spirit of sisterhood and brotherhood." Responding to rising hatred on Long 
Island, Abraham’s Table of Long Island has formed an interfaith coalition - already 
numbering some 81 congregations and organizations - that are planning events and 
activities during Martin Luther King weekend 2023 to combat hate. FREE admission!
Register at tbsrosly.org/events. 
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DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2023/5783  
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Please Note: Schedule of Services are subject to change. Please refer to the worship section 
on the homepage of our website at www.tbsroslyn.org for up to date information.

Monday January 2                          9:00 AM & 7:30 PM
	 New Year’s Day Observed

Friday Evening, January 6	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:24 PM

Saturday Morning, January 7	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Vayechi
     Mishpacha Family Service	 10:15 AM
     Mini Minyan	 11:00 AM
    Mincha following Kiddush
    Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel                              5:30 PM

Sunday January 8                           8:15 AM & 7:30 PM

Friday Evening, January 13	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:31 PM

Saturday Morning, January 14	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Shemot
    B’nei Mitzvah of Jude and Leo Rock
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             4:30 PM

Monday January 16                       9:00 AM & 7:30 PM
	 Martin Luther King Jr. Day

Friday Evening, January 20	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:39 PM

Saturday Morning, January 21	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat  Vayera
     Mishpacha Family Service	 10:15 AM
     Mini Minyan	 11:00 AM
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             4:45 PM

Friday Evening, January 27	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:47 PM

Saturday Morning, January 28	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Toldot
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             4:45 PM
 

Thursday Morning, February 2	 10:00 AM
    B’nei Mitzvah of Hayden and Maya Ross

Friday Evening, February 3	 5:30 PM 
	 Candle Lighting Time	 4:56 PM 

Saturday Morning, February 4	 9:15 AM
	 Parshat Beshalach
    Shabbat Shirah
    Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             5:00 PM

Friday Evening, February 10	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:04 PM

Saturday Morning, February 11	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Yitro
     Mishpacha Family Service	 10:15 AM
     Mini Minyan	 11:00 AM 
     Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel             5:00 PM

Friday Evening, February 17	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:13 PM

Saturday Morning, February 18	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Mishpatim
	 Bar Mitzvah of Dylan Nazarian
    Mincha following Kiddush 
     No Ma’ariv/Havdalah	  

Monday February 20                     9:00 AM & 7:30 PM
	 President’s Day

Friday Evening, February 24	 5:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:21 PM

Saturday Morning, February 25	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Terumah
    Mincha following Kiddush 
     No Ma’ariv/Havdalah	  
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TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM HAS 
A LONG, RICH HISTORY 
OF SERVING THE JEWISH 
COMMUNITY OF ROSLYN.

Since 1951, we have provided a wide tent, a 
nurturing spiritual home in which Jews are 
welcome in good times and in times of need. 
We are known for inspirational worship, 
celebration of life cycle events, creative Jewish 
education, exceptional clergy and leadership. 
We offer three outstanding religious schools, as 
well as cutting edge adult education programs, 
and unequaled family learning programs.

TBS is a proud, generous, caring Jewish 
community. Members are frequently moved to 
demonstrate their support of our goals, both 
as volunteers and with financial donations. We 
appreciate their gifts of time and money: they 
are all gifts from the heart.

thank you in advance for your generosity!

For more information, please call Eileen Bohrer, 
Executive Director at 516-621-2288 ext. 113

This year TBS has identified a “Wish List” 
to guide all of those who are inspired to donate financially!

1.	 	Handicapped accessibility in sanctuary $150K
2.	 Headphones and large print siddurim $2500 

sponsored
3.	 �	Renovate Religious School bathrooms (2)  

$25,000 each
4.	 	New air conditioning unit (small) $25,000
5.	 Boardroom renovation $25,000 sponsored
6.	 	Boardroom furniture $25,000
7.	 Boardroom technology $10,000
8.	 New Talisim (50) $2000 sponsored
9.	 	Special Needs teacher (2) $8000 each for  

1 school year
10.		ECC playground equipment $20,000
11.	Outdoor classroom equipment $10,000
12.		iPads Religious School (8) $800 each
13.		Large iPad $1000
14.		Game room equipment- bubble hockey, pool 		

table, ping pong tables (Day Camp) $3500
15.	 Refurbishment & renovation of The Hyams  

 Judaica Museum $25,000
16.	Digital signage $20,000
17.	 Sponsorship & maintenance of all ornamental 

Temple silver  $18,000  sponsored
18.		Renovate lower level multi-purpose room 		

$25,000
19.	Office and reception area renovation $50,000

OUR

WISHLIST

We know committed supporters are excited about the future of TBS. If you have an IRA and are 70 1/2 years or older, 
you can transfer up to $100,000 per year to Temple Beth Sholom. Funds must be transferred directly by the IRA trustee 
and can count toward meeting minimum distribution requirements. Ask your tax advisor for details and then call 
Eileen Bohrer at 516-621-2288 ext. 113.
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/22 through 12/23/22)

ARTHUR GOLDBERG SOCIAL ACTION & CULTURAL 
ARTS PROGRAM FUND 
In honor of Sally Birnbaum on the occasion of her 100th 
birthday
  Rosalie and David Baker
BERNICE COHEN EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER FUND
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Friedmann
  Helene and Scott Lurie & Family
BERNICE & ALBERT B. COHEN ENDOWMENT FUND
In memory of Rita Nadel
  Amy and Marc Magid
  Sandy and Steve Seltzer
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Mindy and Steve Kober
  Amy and Marc Magid
In memory of Richard Landsman
  Amy and Marc Magid
  Mindy and Steve Kober
  Lisa and Richard Levine
In memory of Lisa Schlesinger
  Amy and Marc Magid
  Sandy and Stephen Seltzer
GENERAL DONATION FUND 
In honor of Harry Weber’s Bar Mitzvah
  Sandra Weingarten
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Sherry and Jack Hirsch
  Linda Rabino
General Donation
  Denise and Barry Bass
In memory of Molly Smith
  Ivy and Jeff Giller
In honor of the wedding of Beth and Jeff Weingarten’s 
daughter Jessica to Andrew Lieber
  Gail and Illan Silberman
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Marcia Atlas
  Cindy and Ronnie Katz
  Roberta and Steven Zeldis
  Miriam and Stephen Silverman
In memory of Richard S. Landsman
  Nora and Jonathan Greene
General Donation
  Hemda Robinson
In honor of Sally Hyman Birnbaum on her 100th 
birthday
  Robin and Larry Mintz
In honor of the B’nai Mitzvah of Anne and Samuel 
Goldstein
  Joanna Siegel and family
In honor of Beth and Marc Eichenholtz in appreciation 
of your generosity
  Linda and Eddie Zizmor

In memory of Gerald Palter
  Barbara and Alan Kaplan
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Friedmann
  Donna Bartolomeo
In memory of Lisa Schlesinger
  Susan and Howard Pavane
INCLUSION FUND
In memory of Marjorie Forrest
  Rebecca and Michael Altman 
In honor of Eden Ringler’s Bat Mitzvah
  Jocelyn & Yaakov Ringler
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Suzan and Joseph Bruck
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
In memory of Gerald Palter
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In memory of Richard Landsman
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
JACK WERTENTEIL KIDDUSH FUND 
In honor of Dr. David and Mrs. Cindy Feldman for all their 
help
  Roz and Marty Landsman
In honor of our grandchildren
  Marlene and Joseph Schwadron
In memory of Ceil Freedberg
  Bella and Barry Freedberg
In memory of Isak Borower
  Bella and Barry Freedberg
In memory of Sidney Freedberg
  Bella and Barry Freedberg
In memory of Richard S. Landsman
  Rosalyn and Marty Landsman
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In honor of David H. Oestreich
  Judith Oestreich
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer 
In honor of Harry Weber's Bar Mitzvah
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In honor of Anne and Samuel Goldstein's B'nai Mitzvah
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In honor of Arlene and Danny Fisher's 50th wedding 
anniversary
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In honor of Julian Ostrow's Bar Mitzvah
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
In honor of Hannah Friedmann's Bat Mitzvah
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
LISA & JIM SCHLESINGER CAMP RAMAH FUND 
In memory of Lisa Geffen Schlesinger
  Miriam and Stephen Silverman
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/22 through 12/23/22)

  Nadine and Lewis Kesten
  Wende Jager-Hyman and Arnold Hyman
  Donna Bartolomeo
  Pearl and Nathan Halegua
  Phyllis and Elliot Pellman
  Rhonda and Casey Faulkner
  Edith Kliegman
  Marilyn and Barry Rubenstein
  Peggy and Art Cottrell
  Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
MALKA’S FUND FOR LIFELONG LEARNING 
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Melissa Walk and Family
  Shari Lusskin
In memory of Lillian Kane
   Ellen and Paul Walk
In honor of Anne Goldstein’s Bat Mitzvah
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of Samuel Goldstein’s Bar Mitzvah
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Friedmann
  Rebecca and Michael Altman  
PAUL SHIPPER MUSIC FUND 
In honor of Cantor Barnoy on the occasion of Dylan 
Edelstein’s Bat Mitzvah. Thank you! 
  Janna and Jeremy Edelstein
RABBI’S FUND
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  Cheryl and Mark Friedman
In honor of Adam Guttell for the honor of being Hatan 
Torah
  Cheryl & Mark Friedman
RABBI ALAN B. LUCAS LEGACY FUND
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
  Rebecca Walk
  Carol and Ira Fishman
In honor of Rabbi Alan and Edy Lucas’ grandson Aiven 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah
  Ellen and Paul Walk
In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
  The Walk Family
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In honor of David Dash – Simchat Torah Honoree
  Ellen and Paul Walk
In honor of Limor Mann – Simchat Torah Honoree
  Ellen and Paul Walk
In memory of Patrick Jacques, a very dear friend
  Ellen and Paul Walk
In honor of TBS for caring about the homebound!
  Barbara Cooper
In memory of Gerald Palter
  Rebecca and Michael Altman

In appreciation of Rabbi Lucas for all his help and support during 
Pat’s illness and funeral and thank you to the TBS community for 
its memories and heartfelt condolences
  Marilyn Jacques

SIDNEY & RUTH KAHAN CHESED FUND
In memory of Howard Kaufman
  The DerAris Family 
In memory of Rita Nadel
  Louise and Robert Hersh
In honor of my appreciation for the beautiful blanket that I 
received from TBS
  Suzanne Yarnell
In memory of Richard S. Landsman
  Edith Kliegman
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
  Phyllis and Elliot Pellman
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Friedmann
  Phyllis and Elliot Pellman
In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Wende Jager Hyman and Arnold 
Hyman’s grandson, Henry Zizmor
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In honor of Sally Birnbaum’s 100th birthday
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
TRACY NAVIASKY EDUCATION FUND
In memory of Patrick Jacques
  Louis Naviasky
In memory of Richard Landsman
  Jill Naviasky
WINGATE USY SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of Sharon Kaplan
  Rebecca and Michael Altman
  Karen and Jeffrey Horwitz 
YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
In memory of Jeffrey Michael Goldman
  Mark Goldman
In memory of Simon Grosman
  Antonie Samuels
In memory of Donald Peshkin
  Eileen Balbera
In memory of Benjamin Cahn
  Bonnie and Steven Cahn
In memory of Sylvia Reisman
  Susan Fishman
In memory of Rose Gillies
  Barbara Deutsch
In memory of Sadie Cohen
  Fay Ann and Darwin Dornbush
In memory of Deborah Dornbush
  Fay Ann and Darwin Dornbush
In memory of Gienia Melnik
  Eva and Sanford Gerber & Family
In memory of Lillian Hirschhorn
  Barbara and Larry Glass
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/22 through 12/23/22)

In memory of Harold Stein
  Barbara and Alan Kaplan
In memory of Joseph Schneider
  Sondra Kleinman
In memory of Fred Sokol
  Renee Lefland
In memory of Sylvia Marcus
  Madeline and Irwin Lieber
In memory of Marvin Lurie
  Helene and Scott Lurie & Family
In memory of Kenneth Glass
  Susan and Mark Nevins
In memory of Frances Glass
  Susan and Mark Nevins
In memory of Jack Pollack
  Bruce Pollack & Family
In memory of Seymour Pollack
  Bruce Pollack & Family
In memory of David T. Dresdale
  Ellen and Leonard Ritz
In memory of Benjamin Dobrow
  Maris and Andy Rosenberg
In memory of Leo Schwartz
  David Schwartz
In memory of Abe Schwartz
  David Schwartz
In memory of Sylvia Rovinsky Perkins
  Renee and Walter Schwartz
In memory of Sylvia Orkin
  Carolyn Metzger Canova
In memory of Lila Siller
  Tracy Cohen
In memory of Tillie Pasternack
  Victor Pasternack
In memory of Abraham Salzman
  Joyce and Peter Sklar
In memory of Pearl Krebs
  Glenn A. Krebs
In memory of Charles Krebs
  Glenn A. Krebs
In memory of Rita Nadel - Her passing on this date, 
November 3, 2022 - A true friend, confidant and 
supporter to mom (Bernice Cohen) for oh so many 
years. Temple Beth Sholom has lost a great individual.
  Robert Cohen
In memory of Esther Markowitz Picon
  Philip Feldman
In memory of Betty Howard
  Bette and Dr. Philip Howard
In memory of Michael Meisner
  Paulette and Samuel Waiser
In memory of Isaac Waiser
  Paulette and Samuel Waiser
In memory of Larry Defrin
  Barbara, Mitchell, Marissa & Adam Defrin

In memory of Kenneth Brown
  Cedric Brown
In memory of Sarah Mansky
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In memory of Jean Friedlander
  Elaine and Marvin Friedlander
In memory of Pauline Kivel
  Lorraine and Gil Rogove
In memory of Abraham and Mollie Kagan
  Mimi Weitz
In memory of Carol Frink
  Laurie and Arthur Zagelbaum
In memory of Marcus Adler
  Florence Barber
In memory of Toby Dicker
  Joshua Dicker
In memory of Ben Kess
  The Kess Family
In memory of Marilyn Opell
  Alice Opell
In memory of Jules Danto
  Alice Opell
In memory of Abraham Eskler
  Irene and Nicholas Lipps
In memory of Rosalia Giller
  Irene and Nicholas Lipps
In memory of Morris Chadow
  Rhonda Kurzweil
In memory of Harold M. Tract
  Lisa Tract
In memory of Nora Meyerowitz
  Lisa Tract
In memory of Irving Meyerowitz
  Lisa Tract
In memory of Abraham Zacherman
  Susan and Joseph Zacherman
In memory of Sara Zacherman
  Susan and Joseph Zacherman
In memory of Dora Kleinman
  Sol Kleinman
In memory of Richard Alan Bernstein
  Lois Nosowitz
In memory of Harry Putterman
  Helen and Burt Putterman
In memory of Charles Schwartz
  Barbara and David Schwartz
In memory of Pearl Willner
  Leonard K. Willner
In memory of Lillian Zucker
  Linda and Joel Zucker
In memory of Jacob Relkin
 Ellen and Allen Relkin
In memory of Lillian Katz
  Ellen and Allen Relkin
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DONATIONS
(from 10/29/22 through 12/23/22)

In memory of Rhoda Lapatin
  Ronni Kaplan
In memory of Louis Priceman
  Melody and Harvey Alstodt
In memory of Roz Linsenbarth
  Carolyn Metzger Canova
In memory of Jack Carus
  Lois Carus
In memory of Sylvia Lynne
  Mimi Dessen
In memory of Hanna Endzweig
  Marcia and Joe Endzweig
In memory of Morris Wajsbrot
  Marcia and Joe Endzweig
In memory of Harriet Feldman
  Herbert Feldman
In memory of Anna Kronenfeld
  Ellen and Barton Fingerman
In memory of Benjamin Friedlander
  Elaine and Marvin Friedlander
In memory of Eli Giller
  Ivy and Jeffrey Giller
In memory of Benjamin Roytenberg
  Irene and Nicholas Lipps
In memory of Susan Hermann
  Martin J. Hermann
In memory of Herb Moskowitz
  The Herzog and Moskowitz Families
In memory of Dr. Irving Archinow
  Lisa Archinow–Katz, Jordan Katz, Andrew Katz
In memory of Alfred Shamah
  Robin and Jay Merker
In memory of John Ostad
  Moshe Ostad
In memory of Rose Neuman
  Shirley Peters
In memory of Max Neuman
  Shirley Peters
In memory of Robert Liebmann
  Robin Simonson
In memory of Saul Savitt
  Marlene Savitt
In memory of Max Gilbert
  Doris Tolins
In memory of Ruth Levine
  Doris Tolins
In memory of Jack Sidney Levine
  Doris Tolins
In memory of Sol Lilling
  Marcia and Mark Lilling
In memory of Adele Glasberg
  Arleen and Douglas Held
In memory of Fran Sharp Auslander
  The Sharp Family
In memory of Hilda Barbanel
  Karen Barbanel-Estis

In memory of Thelma Sahn
  Linda and Michael Sahn 
In memory of Nathan Tenenbaum
  Linda and Michael Sahn
In memory of Harry Coven
  Susan Coven Auerbach
In memory of Edgar Feldman
  Ellen and Bruce Belsky
In memory of Sadie Cohen
  Fay Ann and Darwin Dornbush
In memory of Mark Feldman
  Carol, Eric and Sean Feldman
In memory of Ann Weiner
  Priscilla Gold
In memory of Violet Cohen
  Ruth Forley
In memory of Sidney Friedman
  Cheryl and Mark Friedman
In memory of Bernard Shavell
  Harriet Rosen
In memory of Reuben Dorfman
  Janet Rosenwasser
In memory of Dorothy Brown
  Susan and Stuart Brown
In memory of Israel Kramer
  Judith Gromen
In memory of Morris Waisbrot
  Barbara and Joseph Kandel
In memory of Anna Schneider
  Sondra Kleinman
In memory of Kenneth Kolinsky
  Carrie and Harold Gordon
In memory of Richard Landsman
  Julie Schachter and Jennifer Kerrane
In memory of Irene Moskowitz
  Marty Moskowitz
In memory of Margaret and Oscar Lanzer
  Peter Lanzer
In memory of Louis Priceman
  Nadine Jablon
In memory of Rachel Ahdout
  Nedjatollah Sakhai
In memory of Richard S. Landsman
  Betsy Landsman
In memory of Miriam Bacharach
  Ines and Mark Bacharach
In memory of Dorothy Miller
  Nancy and Peter Kurzweil
In memory of Gussie Martin
  Sheryl and Allan Martin
In memory of Sophie Cohen
  Sheryl and Allan Martin
In memory of Robert Kaufman
  Karen Hammer

Donations
  Jack Krampf
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Steve Kushmakov
General Manager

Steve@colbeh.com
516-800-1336

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Rd.

Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 810-0800

for immediate need or pre-plan  
please call/text 516-418-7000 or visit  

THE NEXT GENERATION OF 
JEWISH FUNERAL HOMES HAS ARRIVED 



January/February 2023  •  29

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support 
your favorite charitable organization every time you shop, at no 
cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com you’ll find the 
exact same low prices, vast selection and convenient shopping 
experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon 

Support TBS through AmazonSmile!
will donate a portion of the purchase price to your favorite 
charitable organization. On your first visit to AmazonSmile, type 
"Temple Beth Sholom, Roslyn Hts NY” in the search bar. It will 
remember your selection, and then every eligible purchase you 
make on AmazonSmile will result in a donation to TBS!

•  Dignified and comfortable chapels, located in Queens or Great Neck.

• Graveside services at locations throughout the New York Metro area.

•  Real-time webcast of chapel services.

•  Experts to guide monument selection.

• Pre-planned funeral arrangements.

Sinai Chapels tm

114-03 Queens Boulevard
Forest Hills, NY 11375 

(718) 445-0300

55 North Station Plaza
Great Neck, NY 11021 

(516) 487-9769

www.jewishfunerals.com

New York state law mandates that all contracts for prearranged funeral agreements executed by 
applicants for or recipients of supplemental social security income or medical assistance be irrevocable. 

Sinai Chapels respects all Jewish traditions and customs,  

has a compassionate staff that is second to none,  

and has three generations of experience serving New York’s Jewish families. 
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Temple Beth Sholom
 
Rabbi

Paul F. Resnick

Cantor
Ofer Barnoy

Associate Rabbi
Cara Weinstein Rosenthal

Executive Director
Eileen Olan Bohrer

Administrative Coordinator
Dina Yakar

Communications Coordinator
Barbara Cooper

Educational Director 
Community Engagement & Development

Sharon Solomon

Religious School Assistant Principal/
B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator

Silvia Kogan

Director of Early Childhood Center
Kim Weinberg

Beth Sholom Day Camp Director
Becky Firestone

Beth Sholom Day Camp Assistant Director
Dee Dee Horowitz

President
Michael Schor

Executive Vice President
Deborah Dubowsky

Co-Presidents of Sisterhood
Sherri Warshavsky
Helaine Kurtzman

President of Men’s Club
Evan Wagner

Religious School PTA Co-Presidents
Jill Zarin
Rachel Friedmann

ECC PTA Co-Chairs 
Elaine Jacobs
Hila Klein

Bulletin Editor
Deborah Brosowsky

Endowment President
Steve Seltzer

Museum Curator
Bat-Sheva Slavin

Mazel Tov:
Wendy and Gregg Sincoff on the birth of their grandson, Milo Chase. Proud parents 
are Sarah and Michael Zuckerman. Proud great-grandparents are Fay Ann and 
Darwin Dornbush and Janet Sincoff. 

Our Sincere Condolences To:
Marilyn Jacques on the death of her beloved husband, Patrick Jacques.
Steven Palter on the death of his beloved father, Gerald Palter.
The family of our longtime member and Sisterhood past President, Lisa Schlesinger 
on her passing.
Betsy Landsman on the death of her beloved father, Richard Landsman.
Religious School Assistant Principal and B'nai Mitzvah Coordinator, Silvia Kogan on 
the death of her beloved father, Ernesto Surazski

Thank You To:
Marilyn Jacques for her generous donation to the Kiddush fund. She would like to 
thank the TBS community for their warm words about Patrick and also honor the 
memory of her parents.

TEMPLE FAMILY

Minyan Breakfast

Become a Sunday Morning Breakfast Sponsor to mark a yahrzeit or 
to share a simcha after minyan! 
The name of the person you are honoring or remembering will be shared 
in the Programming and Education and Shabbat Shalom e-blast prior to 
the Sunday breakfast that you are sponsoring. 

Go to our website at tbsroslyn.org and click on Donate from the main 
menu then Sunday Minyan Breakfast Sponsor to see sponsorship 
options.
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Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Road
Roslyn Heights, N.Y. 11577
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Temple Beth Sholom will be hosting

Getting To Know You... 
an afternoon of diverse multicultural music and dance 

Sunday, January 15th at 3:00 PM 
For more information and to register visit

tbsroslyn.org/events and click on the 1/15/23 event


